ILLINOIS POLLUTION CONTROL BOARD
July 22, 1993

SAFETY-KLEEN CORP.
(Pekin Facility),
Petitioner,

PCB 91-234
(Permit Appeal)

V.

ILLINOIS ENVIRONMENTAL
PROTECTION AGENCY,
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Respondent.

ORDER OF THE BOARD (by C. A. Manning):

On July 12, 1993, the parties filed a joint status report in
accordance with the Board’s order of April 8, 1993. They report
that the parties have reached an understanding on all issues
presented in the operating permit appeal with the exception of
one item concerning testing of certain hazardous waste.

The report states that on June 22, 1993, the IEPA issued a
draft Part B permit which addresses all of the issues raised in
this appeal. Safety-Kleen is currently developing its comments
on that draft permit for submission to the Agency. Once the
final Part B permit is issued for the Pekin facility, the parties
believe that the issue raised in the appeal will have been
resolved. At that point, Safety-Kleen anticipates voluntarily
dismissing the appeal.

The parties are directed to file an updated status report on
or before October 22, 1993, in the event this appeal has not been
dismissed.

IT IS SO ORDERED.

I, Dorothy M. Gunn, Clerk of the Illinois Pollution Control
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Dorothy M. Gunn, Clerk
Illinois Pollution Control Board




